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http://www.fallbrookartassn.org/
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Membership Chair Don Klinger                 760-723-2712        klingerdr@yahoo.com
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Director-at-Large Michael McCormick 858-722-2823 mikemosaic@aol.com

Committees
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Hanging/Ed Jones Office Carol Reardon 760-731-6677 carol.reardon@sbcglobal.net
Refreshments Co-Chair Leona Crump 760-723-8720
Refreshments Co-Chair Milly Ratermann 760-304-7962 milly.ratermann@gmail.com
Librarian - DVDs Kathy Stradley 951-699-5606 kstradley@gmail.com
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Greeter Chair Lydia Hill 760-645-3839 lydia.hill@yahoo.com
Newsletter Editor Patricia Hartman 760-723-6624 patricia@hitekdesigns.com
Web Site Design Patricia Hartman 760-723-6624 patricia@hitekdesigns.com
Art Show Data Base Patricia Mangels 951-506-6406 pmangels6@earthlink.net
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Deadline for all newsletter submissions is the 10th of the month preceding the month of publication. The
FAA Newsletter publishes monthly during the 10 month period between September and June.

Contact the editor Patricia Hartman  at 760-723-6624 or email to patricia@hitekdesigns.com.
Cover art and other art by Michael D. Gulewich. Email to Webmaster:
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By the time you
read this, our 2011
Spring Open Juried
Show will have
ended. Those who
are familiar with
our shows have
praised its high
quality! An event

like this takes many many hours during the
days, weeks and months preceding it as
well as during its entire run. And,
obviously, it couldn't have been
accomplished without the large numbers
of you who devoted your time and energy
to make it all happen.

There were over 300 entries, with 204
accepted pieces beautifully and spaciously
displayed. Our judge, Chuck McPherson,
gave the judging committee members an
in-depth explanation for why he rejected,
accepted or awarded prizes to various
pieces. He also attended the reception and
graciously responded to artists who asked
for individual critiques of their work.

Kudos go to our Show Chairs, Ellie
Garcia and Marcia Flowers, who
coordinated all the volunteer groups and
who put in countless hours making sure
everything was being done correctly. Ellie
even made beautiful, gold-engraved
certificates for all the winners. As their
assistant, Lydia Hill-Moore was there
every day, taking on any and all jobs that
needed attention.

Special thanks go to the following
chairs and their committees: Receiving,
Carol Reardon; Judging, Jan Ortega;
Placement, Jeanne Shanahan; Hanging,
Bill Riedell; Lighting, Mike Reardon;

Reception, Betty Hyde, Millie Ratermann,
and Leona Crump; Sitters, Noreen Ring;
Publicity and Memberships, Peg and Don
Klinger; Program and Data Entry, Patty
Mangels; Gallery Cards, Patty Mangels
and Diane Jansen; Photography, Bill
Rupp, Ellie Garcia and Don Klinger;
Window Decoration, Carol Zaleski and
Lorraine Dawson, with Dorene
Terryberry's frames. A valued, and no
doubt incomplete, list of other volunteers
included Pam Brasel, Ayn Bryant, Ray
Camien, Jill Cole, Patti Dunn, Tamra
Gerard, Bob Hahn, Jeanette Jensen,
Patricia Korzec, Mike McCormick, Lori
Miller, Marilee Ragland, Marlene
Sheridan, Leslie Sweetland, Beverly
Thordarson, Carilyn Vice, and Marjorie
Weaver.

I also want to acknowledge Pattie Lee
Fontaine for bringing us such wonderful
demonstrators to our meetings, and to Patti
Dunn who is her new and very capable
assistant. This month, Joe Garcia gave an
informative critique and presentation, with
many hints on ways to work with materials
to create winning compositions. The
original painting he created for us at the
demo was won by a first-time visitor to
FAA who had purchased a "finger tip to
finger tip" number of our scholarship fund
raffle tickets!

In an effort to streamline our meetings,
we've reduced the critique segment of the
evening from an hour to 45 minutes and
request that participants bring one piece
instead of two. By completing the critique
session earlier, everyone can have snacks,
visit and be ready for the meeting to begin
between 6:30 and 6:45. That way, the
demonstrator can start well before 7, after
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President's Message  May, 2011
announcements, and be done between 8:15
and 8:30.

Thanks again, everyone, for
contributing your special talents, skills,
time and energy to Fallbrook Art
Association so it can continue to serve the
art community so well. Warmly, Karen

May Meeting
May 9th, 7pm

5:30 Eat and Critique

Michael D. Gulewich

Michael
grew up in the
California surf
scene of the
early sixties. In
high school he
took art classes
as a way of
dodging
anything more

difficult. But there he discovered
something. He learned the beginnings of
communicating in images. This was a
gateway. It became like Isaac Newton's
quest for the re-creation of the
Philosopher's Stone the Elixir of Life. A
transmutation was in progress.

Like Isaac Newton, he struggled for
years to discover the formulary. In the
forges of life, he melded shape and form
with the hammer and anvil of the brush and
palette knife. He punched images on
canvas like a prizefighter. He struggled
learning the alchemy of color. Success and
failure followed him as he moved his

family to Oregon the land of the
individual's quests.

His style is derived from the turn of the
century Plein Air (French for "in the open
air") painters that capture their themes on
location. This art movement, begun in
France in the early 1700s, includes
painting subjects in their natural exterior
setting unadorned by artificially arranged
poses. It is the artistic interpretation of
nature, in a context framed by light, sound,
smell, taste, movement, and the weather!

*Michael's paintings have been
purchased for the movie set of "Meet the
Fockers" (see In the Movies).

Many artists have "prints" made of
their original works in an effort to offer
low cost alternatives. This also eases the
creative strain. Michael paints 250 to 270
original paintings a year and does not sell
reproductions of his works. He prefers to
spend all his energy on original oils. He
offers originals at reasonable price points!
For him  . The Paintings are like no other!

1109 Tower Dr. Vista CA 92083
Studio: 760-945-1819

email: gulewich-art@sbcglobal.net
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The show chairpersons are Marcia Flowers and Ellie Garcia.
Chuck McPherson, a well-known award-winning artist from San Diego,
was the selection and awards juror.

Best of Show:

Chick Curtis for his oil painting, “Dave”
Best Use of Color:

Richard Wynne, for his Prismacolor drawing, “Flower Girl”
Ken Decker Award for Best Watercolor:

Janice Cipriani-Willis for “Sweetgrass Weavers”
Oil and Acrylic:

1st Place: Rich Stergulz, “Quiet Creek”
2nd Place : Dorene Terryberry, “The Virgin”
3rd Place: Rich Stergulz, “Shave and a Haircut”
Honorable Mentions:
Ellen Cramer, “An Evening Stroll”
Adriana Figari, “Patience”
Marjorie Rauch, “Starry Night”

Water Media:

1st Place: Chris Young, “Bayou”
2nd Place: Elizabeth Taft, “The Hair Braider”
3rd Place: Joan McKasson, “Celebration Birds”
Honorable Mentions:
Eileen J. Pace, “Dragonfly’s Delight”
Janice Cipriani-Willis, “Another Rose”
Carol Zaleski, “Summer on Sawyer Street”

Mixed Media:

1st Place: Lynda Tanaka, “Keys Flying”
2nd Place: Noreen Ring, “Newly Found Elements”
3rd Place: Elaine L. Harvey, “Dragons”
Honorable Mentions:
Celeste Osmond, “Anemones”
Karen Langer Baker, “Ancient of Days”
Carol Zaleski, “Which Way to Chinatown”

Spring 2011 Open Juried Show of Fine Art

FAA May 2011 6

Pencil, Pastel, Charcoal, Ink:

1st Place: Lyndelle Stonick, “Jeweled Coast”
2nd Place: Janet Morris, “Worn Out”
3rd Place: Elizabeth Taft, “Girl With Flowers”
Honorable Mentions:
Lyndelle Stonick, “Vintage Flavours”
Ray Fedorchak, “Merced River Trail”
Leslie Sweetland, “Chaise Bleue”
Ray Fedorchak, “Ferry Landing”

Printmaking & Computer Generated:

1st Place: Karen Langer Baker, “Unspeakable I”
2nd Place: Janice Geller, “Untitled”
Photography:
1st Place: Marlon Geller, “Liz”
2nd Place: Shirley Binn, “Hummingbird Hawk Moth”
3rd Place: Nicole Toesca, “Wild Horse and Egret”
Honorable Mentions:
Mitch Diamond, “Autumn Blaze”
Edward Lusby, “Winter Sunset, Yosemite”

Sculpture & Three Dimensional:

1st Place: Jim Helms, “Dancing in the Wind”
2nd Place: Nancy Clevering, “The Jungle”
3rd Place: Jim Helms, “PTSD”
Honorable Mentions:
Ethan Steward, “Thunderhead”
Ethan Steward, “Nature’s Ladder”
Jorge Pico Medrano, “Coyolxauhqui (Aztec Moon Goddess)”

Plein Air:

1st Place: Lorraine Dawson, “Bill’s Barn, Murrieta”
2nd Place: Lyndelle Stonick, “Passage”
3rd Place: Carilyn Vice, “Farther Upstream”
Honorable Mentions:
Lorraine Dawson, “Late Afternoon”
Patricia Sablak Korzec, “Sun Kissed Anza Borrego”
Eileen J. Pace, “View from Maureen’s Patio”



Art Community
Shows and Events

BRANDON GALLERY
FEATURES

MONTHLY PAINT-INS

Brandon Gallery invites artists from
the community to join the cooperative
gallery’s members to paint or sketch at the
gallery at 105 No. Main on the second
Thursday of every month from 10 AM to 2
PM. For more information, please see
www.fallbrookbrandongallery.org.

Jill Jones, a well-known award
winning artist from Riverside County, will
host Brandon Gallery’s May paint-in,
demonstrating her unique style and
technique for painters.

Scheduled for Thursday, May 12, from
10AM to 2PM, Jones invites other artists
from the community to join Brandon
members and set up their easels to paint or
sketch and share insights and approaches
to developing subject matter.

Mazatlan - People & Places at
the Bello Lei Salon

The Bello Lei Salon is proud to present
Mazatlan - People & Places, a fine art
photography display by Christie Starr
Featherstone beginning May 3rd through
July 5, 2011. There will be an opening
reception on May 6th from 6-8pm.

The Bello Lei Salon provides various
health and beauty services including, hair,
nails, mas-sage, facial treatments, waxing ,

and make-up for the everyday and special
occasions. The salon provides display
space for local artists to display their work.
If art-ists are interested in showing their
artwork, please call or email the salon at
760-723-9361 |
bellolei-salon@um.att.com.

Joyce Fitzgerald (760) 723-9361
belloleisalon@um.att.com

FALLBROOK LIBRARY ART
EXHIBITS

The Art Selection Committee for the
new Fallbrook Library is now seeking
submissions for the following show, which
is an exhibition designed to illustrate the
multitude of contributions to our national
heritage by people from diverse cultures
and backgrounds.

SHOW TITLE: "America: One
Nation, Many Voices."

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION:
May 13, 2011

EXPECTED SHOW OPENING: June
7, 2011. For more information and to
apply, see the Friends of the Library
website at:
www.fallbrooklibraryfriends.org.

Instruction
Offered

Gabriele Baber

Gabriele Baber is teaching watercolor,
oil, pastel, drawing and children’s classes
in her studio in Temecula. For more
information, see
www.gabrielebaberart.com, email:
gabriele@gabrielebaberart.comor call
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951-676-3583.gabriele@gabrielebaberart.
comor call 951-676-3583

PamBenson

Pam Benson is holding watercolor and
oil classes for all levels in her home studio
in Temecula and at Fallbrook Community
Center. For more information, call her at
951-302-9879.

pjbenson@roadrunner.com

Fallbrook School of the Arts

FALLBROOK SCHOOL OF THE
ARTS offers art classes for artists of ages
and abilities. View the full schedule at
www.fallbrookschoolofthearts.org or call
760-728-6383.

For more info please contact Director
Brigitte Schlemmer
brigitte@fallbrookschoolofthearts.org.

Rich Stergulz – All Media

Richard Stergulz is now teaching class
at the Pinnell Gallery at 124 N. Main in
Fallbrook. All Levels All Medium
welcome. Please call Rich for more
information 951-600-9232. You can view
Rich's artwork at www.stergulzart.com

Nicole Toesca - Photographer

In addition to her award winning fine
art, portraiture and commercial
photography, Nicole prints giclees and
photographs artwork for juried shows,
portfolio presentation, record keeping, and
reproduction. For more information,
please contact her at 760-599-7349 or

email to nicoletoesca@sbcglobal.net.
Website:www.photoartscapes.com.

Special For Members

As a special perk for members only,
you are invited to share information about
yourself in our newsletter. You can list
ongoing or one-time-only classes or
workshops you're giving, exhibits or
galleries your work is in, awards you've
won, etc. If you wish, you can also
describe, in 100 words or less, who you are
as an artist. Please leave out details (such
as dates, times, etc.) and instead, provide
your website, email address and/or phone
number for more information.

ART OF THE AVOCADO

Local artists' interpretation of the
'avocado', a Fallbrook landmark, are
featured at Pinnell Gallery, 124 No. Main
through May 2nd.

Call 760-728-8870 for more
information.

Newsletter on Website

Are you waiting for the monthly link to
our newsletter on the fallbrookartassn.org
website? wait no longer. You can always
go there and check to see if the new issue is
up. It is always in the same spot:

fallbrookartassn.org/newsletter or
simply click on the newsletter link on the
menu bar.
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Out of Town Events

Call for Art Annual Juried
Wildlife and Western Art Show

May 11, - June 11, 2011
Entries will be accepted May 9, 2011
10:00 – 12:00AM 4:00 – 6:00PM
Art Walk Gallery
41789 Nicole Lane, Ste B4
Temecula, CA  92591-3872
Entry Fee: $25. members + $5.each

additional, max. 3 entries $35.
non-members + $5. each additional, max 3
entries Temecula Valley Art League
www.temeculavalleyartleague.org

Cash Awards and Weekend Stays

Offered Winning Artists for Street
Painting & Plein Air Festival

Painters and muralists are encouraged
to enter the 11th Annual Old Town
Temecula Street Painting Festival and 4th
Annual Ralph Love Plein Air Festival
Friday June 24 through Sunday, June 26.

See www.fallbrookartassn.org for
more details.

Applications for both Plein Air artists
and street painters are available at
www.temeculacalifornia.com or by
calling (951) 678-1456. MELODY
BRUNSTING    (951) 678-1456

Second Saturday Art Fair

The San Juan Capistrano Chamber of
Commerce invites artists in all media to
apply for its downtown art event, held
monthly except January and February. For
more information, email or call her at the

Chamber of Commerce at 949-493-4700.
Applications are available online at .

Mission San Luis Rey Museum

The program, Artists at the Museum,
gives local and visiting artists an
opportunity to paint and draw at the
Mission in private areas generally not open
to the public.

Program members will have access
during business hours to outdoor locations
on Mission grounds such as Peyri court,
the Historic Cemetery, the Mission
Quadrangle and the Friats' Orchard.
Privileges include reserved times for
sittings, Museum passes and exhibit and
sales privileges at the Mission. ($60 per
year).

Bradford Claybourn, Museum Curator,
4050 Mission Ave., Oceanside, CA 92057
760-757-3651.

Announcements
CHILDREN’S ART SHOWS

Art Assist volunteers presented the
first Children’s Art Show at Fallbrook
Street School during the PTA Open House
on Tuesday, April 12. Forty –eight pieces
were chosen from lessons given by Art
Assist teams throughout the school year.
Fifteen of those were taken to the District
Office to be displayed during the month.

Starting May 2, the children’s area in
the Fallbrook Library will display art work
from both Fallbrook Street School and
Mary Fay Pendleton School. The art work
will be on view the entire month of May.
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Special appreciation goes to the team
who gathered on last minute notice to
judge and mat close to 100 art pieces for
the two shows: Carol Zaleski (team
organizer), Penny Fedorchak, Leona
Crump, Sisko Haikala, Carol Reardon, and
Ayn Bryant.

Starting last fall and continuing
through April, the following Art Assist
teams have presented 17 lessons for the
two schools: Karen Langer Baker & Lydia
Hill; Diane Jansen & Ellen Buck; Beverly
Thordarson & Bill Riedell; Carol Reardon
& Ayn Bryant; Jan Ortega, Leona Crump
& Beverly Thordarson; Karen Langer
Baker & Larry Baker; Jan Ortega, Leona
Crump & Sisko Haikala; Carol Zaleski &
Penny Fedorchak; Tamra Gerard &
Lorraine Dawson; Jerry Pennington & Jan
Ortega; Bonnie Rinier & Leslie
Sweetland; and Diane Jansen & Beverly
Thordarson. The success of this program
rests entirely on the creative talents of
these artists.

MEMBERSHIP DUES

Membership fees are due June 2011 for
the year 2011 – 2012. Please make out a
membership form from the back of this
newsletter and send it in with your check to
the address on the form. We must receive
your fees by August 2011 to be included in
the FAA Directory, which comes out in
Fall 2011. New Members who joined in
Spring of 2011 already have their
memberships paid for the year 2011 -
2012.

NEW MEMBERS:
See our June Issue for New Members

Hanging

Hanging Facility for FAA
Edward Jones office
Carol Reardon 760-731-6677

Do You Have Photos??
We need photos for our Grant
Proposals and History Book as well as
our monthly newsletter, so if you have
taken photos at an FAA event
(meeting, workshop, show, etc.),
please email them to
Patricia@hitekdesigns.com.

Newsletter Editor
Do you have skills in page layout and

editing? If so, please volunteer your
services as newsletter editor. That will give
your current editor the opportunity to
focus more on the website, keeping it up to
date.
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Workshop Participants
please bring
a drop cloth,waterproof
tablecloth, plastic bag for
your trash and use

Painting by Michael  D. Gulewich
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